

# "Believe in yourself...Learn together...Persevere...Succeed"

Executive Headteacher: Mrs D P Webb

Associate Headteacher: Mrs V E Ballantyne Associate Headteacher: Mrs A C Knight

# **Newsletter Week Ending 17 November 2017**

#### YEAR 5 TUDOR WORKSHOP

A theatre company will be coming to our school on Tuesday 5 December 2017 and they will run a workshop with a range of activities for our Year 5 pupils to take part in. The activities are based on the Tudor era with Tudor Food, Armour, Dance and Life in a Tudor School. The cost for each child is £7.00. You will need to pay via ParentPay in advance. If you do not have access to the internet, please let us know and we will arrange for you to have a barcode letter issued so you can pay at a PayPoint facility. If the money collected is not enough to cover the cost of activities, the workshop may have to be cancelled. Please ensure you make payment by 1 December 2017. This is an important workshop to complement the work the children are currently studying in class.



#### YEAR 3 TRIP TO THE HINDU TEMPLE

As part of our religious education topic this half term, year 3 will be visiting the Hindu temple in Ilford. The purpose of this visit is for children to learn about the Hindu place of worship.

3H and 3A will be going on Thursday 7th December 2017.

3R and 3S will be going on Friday 8th December 2017.

We will be leaving school after morning registration and will return before lunchtime. Children will be back at school in time for lunch. Whilst at the temple, children will be provided with fruit to eat. As the temple is part of the local community, we will be travelling by bus. This will enable children to experience travelling safely using public transport.

Please ensure that your child wears a warm waterproof coat and comfortable shoes. If you are able to volunteer on the trip, please speak to your child's class teacher.

### PARENT/TEACHER COMMUNICATION

If you have a concern about your child in school please talk to your child's teacher in the first instance or the Year Group Leader. Alternatively, come to the office to arrange to see either Mrs Knight or Mrs Ballantyne rather than discussing your concerns with other members of staff. It is important for us to address your individual issues rather than they be discussed with other staff who may not have been involved with the concerns you have.

Year group leaders are also available and are as follows:

Miss Taylor- Nursery Mrs Bansal - Year 2 Mr Logan - Year 5 Miss Rafiq - Year 3 Mrs Bamrah - Year 4 Miss Din - Reception Mrs Rogers - Year 6

Mrs Rohim - Year 1

# YEAR 6 VICTORIAN WORKSHOP

A theatre company will come to our school on Tuesday 28 November 2017 and they will run a workshop with a range of activities for our Year 6 pupils to take part in. The activities are based on the Victorian



era. The cost for each child is £3.60. You will need to pay via ParentPay in advance. If you do not have access to the internet, please let us know and we will arrange for you to have a barcode letter issued so you can pay at a PayPoint facility. If the money collected is not enough to cover the cost of activities, the workshop may have to be cancelled. Please ensure you make payment by 22 November 2017. This is an important workshop to complement the work the children are currently studying in class.

#### WALK TO SCHOOL POSTER COMPETITION

Well done to the winners of the Walk To School Poster Competition, we had some fantastic entries!

Prizes went to:

Abdullah 1N

Riana 2B

Zoya 3R

Aadhi 3S

Hafsa 4R

Eliza 6R

Look out for their posters around the school soon!



#### CHRISTMAS JUMPER DAY

We will be supporting the charity Save The Children on Friday 15th December. Children can participate by wearing their Christmas jumpers and donating £1 via ParentPay for this good cause.



#### SCHOOL CLOTHING



If your child has borrowed any clothing from school can you please make sure it is returned promptly. Thank you.



# SCHOOL PHOTOGRAPHS

You should have received the photo proof card of your child and siblings by now. If you would like to buy a copy, please clearly indicate which pack you would like to order and send it back to the school with correct money before **Friday 24 November 2017**. You may need to contact Van Cols Ltd and order your photo direct, if you miss the deadline.



Please ensure the correct money is in an envelope. No change can be given. Cheques should be payable to **Van Cols Ltd**. The office cannot accept any credit card payment on behalf of Van Cols Ltd.

# **CHRISTMAS DINNER**



Christmas dinner for the children will be on **Wednesday 13th December**. The menu will be sent home nearer the time.

#### **CLASS ASSEMBLY REMINDERS**

A reminder that parents are welcome to attend their child's class assembly on the following dates:

4B - 21st November 9am

3H - 30th November 9am

4J - 12th December 9am

#### **ATTENDANCE**

The whole school attendance for last week was: 96.56%

Best Class Attendance

Foundation & KS1: 2W 99.67% KS2: 4R 99.67%

